

### TROY STATE UNIVERSITY AT DOTHAN



# HOGOS

Vol. II, No. 20 August, 1986 Dykes Culp Editor

#### PEOPLE IN THE NEWS

Mrs. Pamela Willaimson attended a Student Retention Workshop at the University of Montevallo on July 11, 1986. The Workshop was presented by the Alabama College Personnel Association. Mrs. Williamson also spoke with Dr. Easley's Wednesday night graduate class on the services provided by the office of Counseling.

Ms. Julia Smith attended the American Library Association annual convention in New York City June 28-July 1.

Dr. Mary Jo Pollman attended a two day Early Childhood Seminar at Auburn University on July 17-18. Dr. Pollman also attended the Alabama Association for Young Children Board meeting in Montgomery on July 19. She appeared on the "Betty Baggott Show" on July 7, 1986, to discuss the Houston Love Memorial Library Preschool Story Hour. TSU at Dothan Early Childhood Students appeared and participated on the "Betty Baggott Show" several times during the month of July.

Dr. Larry Brown appeared on the "Morning Show" on July 24 to discuss TSU at Dothan Arts & Sciences programs.

Dr. Dean Davis met with the Business Advisory Council during a breakfast meeting on July 21. On July 30 Dr. Davis met with Marianne Loftin, a University of

Alabama Representative to discuss joint co-operative programs with the University of Alabama and TSU at Dr. Davis and Dr. Sublette met with Mrs. Bell Lambert, Wiregrass Commons Mall Director, concerning academic programs with Mall Businesses.

Upon returning from his vacation, Dr. Jack Sublette celebrated his birthday with members of the faculty and Staff on July 21.

Dr. Patricia Fritchie attended the Alabama Reading Association's Summer Board Meeting at UAB on July 19. Dr. Fritchie conducted a summer conference Inservice Session with the Enterprise City School Systems. Topics covered included included Teaching Basic Reading Language Skills through Creative Writing activities.

## WORK SCHEDULE

The following work schedule has been established for August 1, 1986, through September 30, 1986. Administrative offices will be open:

Monday through Thursday 8:00 a.m. - 6:00 p.m. Friday, August 1, 8, and 15 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. Friday, September 19 8:00 a.m. - 4:30 p.m.

Administrative offices will be closed Friday, August 22, 29, and September 5, 12. President Harrison has granted these four days as administrative leave. A Friday afternoon work schedule for September 19, 1986, through August 31, 1987, will be distributed on September 1.

The Troy State University at Dothan Faculty and Staff Newsletter is distributed monthly by the Division of Student Affairs and Development. It is intended to be a vehicle for the dissemination of information to employees of the University. Suggestions as to format and content of the LOGOS will be welcomed by the Student Affairs staff. Employees are encouraged to submit data for inclusion no later than the 25th of each month.

#### ACTIVITIES OF THE PRESIDENT

President Thomas Harrison has participated in several civic and educational events during the month of July. Included among these activities are:

- \* Met with State Senator Foy Covington to discuss future TSU at Dothan plans. July 15;
- \* Met with Dr. Joe Sutton of the Alabama Commission on Higher Education to review authority for proper offerings. Dr. Frank Lovrich attended the same meeting. July 17;
- \* Participated in Council of Presidents meeting-Montgomery. - July 18;
- \* Met with Dr. Charles Payne here at the Universitysocial visit. - July 24;
- \* Lectured for Dr. Betty Kennedy's Supervision in Education class. July 24;
- \* Spoke to Ozark Kiwanis Club on TSU at Dothans future plans. July 29;
- \* Met with State Representative Joe Caruthers to discuss future plans for TSU at Dothan. July 31;

#### ACTIVITIES OF THE EXECUTIVE COUNCIL

Mrs. Gayle Oberst, Vice President for Administration and Financial Affairs- On July 9, Mrs. Oberst attended a meeting in Montgomery on Policy and Guidlines for Budgets with the Alabama Commission on Higher Education. On July 10, Mrs. Oberst met with the Association of the United States Army (AUSA) to promote communication and support between the Wiregrass communities and Fort Rucker. Mrs. Oberst also attended the July meeting of Zonta

Dr. Jack Sublette, Vice President for Student Affairs and Development- Dr. Sublette spoke at a luncheon meeting of the Dothan Kiwanis Club on July 8, 1986. The topic of his presentation was "Troy State University at Dothan: Its Past, Present, and Future". "Distorted Time in Shakespeare's 2Henry IV", an article Dr. Sublette was commissioned to write, recently appeared in a booklength collection of articles. The collection, entitled, Essays on Shakespeare in Honour of A. A. Ansari, honors the founder-editor of The Aligarh Journal of English Studies, a critical journal in which Dr. Sublette has published articles.

Dr. Wyatt Grimmer, Vice President for Academic Affairs-Dr. Grimmer, Dr. Brown and Dr. Lovrich met with the Alabama Commission on Higher Education (ACHE) and Auburn University officials to plan a Co-operative Program which will be offered to employees (Senior Reactor Operators) of Alabama Power at Farley Nuclear Plant. On July 24, Dr. Grimmer met with Representatives of Alabama Power Company concerning Co-operative program couses to be included and the cost of such programs.

Mr. Nolan Williams, Executive Assistant to the President-On July 30, Mr. Williams met with Dr. Joe Sutton concerning the effects of proration on the schools in Alabama. On July 31, Mr. Williams participated in a State Board meeting; the Board discussed post-secondary schools in Alabama.

Dr. Mary Gunter, Director of Development- During July Dr. Gunter has met with several faculty members concerning their participation in energy and legal reform grants. On July 28, she met with members of the Dothan community to discuss the possibility of centering an EEOC grant at TSU-Dothan.

# \*\*\*\*\*\* AUGUST BIRTHDAYS \*\*\*\*\*\*\*

4--Gaynell Jones
15--Nolan Williams
21--Jonua Brooks
22--Ann Easley
25--Kim Sokoya
28--Larry Brown
29--Scott Shiver
31--Sarah Love

# CALENDAR OF EVENTS--AUGUST

4 Pre- Registration for Fall Quarter begins

4 Executive Council-Conference Room (9:00a.m.)

4 Admission Retention Committee-Conference Room (2:30p.m.)

6 Afro-American Society-Conference Room (1:00-1:30p.m.)

7 Pre-Registration for Fall Quarter ends

- 8 Pre-College Orientation-Ballroom (9:00-10:30a.m.)
- 13 Afro-American Society-Conference Room (1:00-1:30 p.m.)

13 Final Exams for Summer Quarter

- 14 Final Exams for Summer Quarter
- 15 Commencement-Opera House- (6:30 p.m.)

17 Gamma Beta Phi (8:00-8:30p.m.)

18 Grades due by 12:00p.m.

20 Afro-American Society-Conference Room (1:00-1:30 p.m.)

22 University closed 29 University closed

# PRESS RELEASE HEADLINES FOR JULY

\* Police Academy Graduation

\* Gamma Beta Phi Inducts Members

\* Effective School Discipline Workshop

\* Cardiovascular Surgical Patient Workshop

Pre-Registration for Fall Quarter

# \* NEW CHECK CASHING POLICY \*

The Business Office will cash personal checks up to \$50.00. This service is only provided to TSU at Dothan students, faculty and staff.

#### NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY

The Library is experiencing some problems with books not being returned by borrowers. While the majority of students and faculty faithfully return borrowed materials, some do not. If even 60 books are not returned at quarter's end, the University has either lost from \$1800.00 to \$2,000.00 per quarter or has had to spend \$3,600.00 to \$4,000.00 (original cost plus replacement cost) unnecessarily. Invariably, the books not returned are those needed by other students.

In the past, the Library has asked that an offending borrower's records be flagged and a hold placed on his transcripts until the books are returned, purchased or fines paid. We shall continue that policy and furthermore, begining July 1986, the Library shall utilize the services of a collection agency to recover materials not returned.

Those who have not returned materials and are long overdue, return them to the Library as soon as possible. Any fines due may be paid later. The most important thing is the return of the books.

#### COMMENCEMENT

Troy State University at Dothan will hold Commencement August 15, 1986, at 6:30 p.m. in the Dothan Opera House. The guest speaker will be Dr. Shirley Woodie, Dean of Development, Enterprise State Junior College.

# \* REGISTRATION FOR FALL QUARTER \*

- Pre-Registration August 4-7, Houston Hall, 9:00 a.m. until 6:00 p.m.
- Registration September 22-23, Ballroom, 9:00 a.m. untill 6:00 p.m.

Pre-registration and Registration for the Fort Rucker campus will be on the same dates and times as above in Bdlg 5003 at Fort Rucker.



The new logo for the Dothan Campus will appear on all advertisements, and other TSU at Dothan materials, etc. Camera ready copies of the logo will be available at the Public Relations Office.



The Troy State University System Centennial Insignia will be used on all TSU System campus publications during the Centennial year.



Troy State University ...
100 Years of Excellence

Sample advertisement that will appear in all print mediums.

Troy State University at Dothan P.O. Box 6947
Dothan, Alabama 36302
793-1445